October 6, 2017

Ms, Lisa Sweitzer
DOE Headquarters
Department of Ecology REGEIED
Toxics Cleanup Program
300 Desmond Drive L Q0T 1o 2y
Lacey, WA 98504-7600
Depariment of Ecology
Re: Termination of VCP Agreement for the following Site; T0xics Cleanuy Prograrm

Site Name: Round The Clock Deli Grocery

Site Address: 722 S Lincoln St, Port Angeles, WA 98362-6124
Facility/Site No.: 63427274

VCP Project No.: SW1446

Dear Ms. Swettzer:

We are terminating the VCP Agreement governing Project No. SW1446. The Project involved
the cleanup of the Round The Clock Deli Grocery facility (Site). This notice is being provided in
accordance with the terms of the Agreement. Based on that Agreement, we understand that:

1. The effective date of termination will be the date Ecology receives this letter.

2. We remain responsible for any costs incurred by Ecology under the Agreement
before the effective date of termination.

The Round The Clock Deli Grocery site was cleaned up under VCP Project No. SW0962.
Subsequent groundwater monitoring was performed under VCP Project No. SW1466. Quarterly
monitoring showed consistent downward trending until the ARCO site (details below) began
cleanup work, Subsequent to the cleanup work on the ARCO site our groundwater monitoring
showed spikes in contaminant levels. We believe the spikes in groundwater contaminates are
coming from off-site (from the ARCO site). We do not want to incur the ongoing costs for
quarterly monitoring while we wait for the off-site contamination to work its way through our
site.

ARCO 5719; Address: 807 S Lincoln; Cleanup Site ID: 10124; Facility Site ID: 67489663.
If you have any questions about this notice, please contact me at 206-284-4064.

Sincgrely,

Port Angeles Retail, LL.C




